

Sutton Royal British Legion Branch

Minutes from the meeting dated Monday 3rd June 2013 at 8pm

The Chairman read the Act of Remembrance

Members Present

Dave Lawrence, Sara Lawrence, Colin Kemp, Gordon Godfrey, Ron Slough, Yvonne Alger, John Wells

Apologies from Judy Kemp, Edna Bryant and Marion Hough

The minutes from the last meeting were read out and signed as a true record by the Chairman.

Matters Arising

- Keith Davis (a former Branch chairman) handed in the Chain of Office when he resigned, he will speak to Peter Gipp about it.
- Ron brought in some old photos which we will copy for our display.
- Colin will ask the Club committee about putting the club certificates back up on display, he will also ask about the 50p Branch membership that we are entitled to from all new memberships.
- John has provided us with a page on the Club website for minutes and relevant information.
- Yvonne explained that Armed Forces Day is all organised. Any help on the day will be much appreciated. Posters will be available for us to display.
- Dave spoke to Linda Spencer regarding the treasurer's position. Marion will talk to her about what the job entails.
- Sara tried to order Colin a Standard Bearer's sling and bucket - sling is currently out of stock.

Treasurer's Report

No information.

Secretary's Report

- Minutes and WW1 centenary information forwarded to John and these are now on Club website suttonrbclub.co.uk Branch link is on the homepage
- All Branch members and Standard Bearers have been invited to the freedom of Richmond town parade on Friday 19th July.
- The Legions Annual report and accounts are available to read and download at britishlegion.org.uk/annualreport (link will be on the website)
- I will order sling and bucket for Colin when both are in stock. These have to be orderd online so I will pay for them and then claim a cheque.

AOB

- Poppy Appeal Dance date was discussed and Sat 2nd November was agreed upon and written in the Club diary.
- Colin will speak to Dodgy Bob and see if they are happy to perform again.
- John suggested a group called Vision, he will enquire if they have any dates free around that time.

Next committee meeting arranged for 2nd September at 8pm

Meeting closed at 8.25pm

.....
D.Lawrence (Chairman)